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Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 
What a wonderful time we enjoyed together this past Friday. 
Thank you to those who were able to come and support and 
encourage the children as they joined in the games and 
activities that gave plenty of opportunity for them to grow as 
BC Learners.  

 

 
 
 
 

TERM  1 
key dates 

Marae trip (y2&4) 
Monday 29th March  
 

Marae trip (y6) 
Tuesday 30th March 
 

Easter service 
Thursday 1 April 1.30pm – 2.30pm 
BC Events Centre 
 

Easter break – no school 
Friday 2 April, Monday 5 April & 
Tuesday 6 April 
 
Art Gallery & Library Trip 
(Y1) 
Tuesday 13th April & Wednesday 14th 
 

WBOP Swimming Sports 
(y5&6) 
Wednesday 14th April 
 

Epro 8 
Thursday 15th April 
 

Mufti day-sports theme 
Friday 16th April 
 

Last day for Term 1 
Friday 16th April  
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Worship assembly 
 
Last week Mrs Jo West encouraged us about the importance of prayer.  We were reminded about talking to 
God is like talking to our friend and how easy this is anywhere and anytime. 
1Thes 5:16-18a Always be joyful. 17 Never stop praying. 18 Be thankful in all circumstances, 
 
Mr Wayne Fraser our Head of Biblical Foundations shared this week with us about being rescued and how 
Jesus came to rescue us - a great reminder as we head into Easter. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Community helpers 
People who are our BC community helpers have been part of our Te Kari children’s learning these 
past few weeks. As part of this the children visited various people to ask questions and then 
shared together in A block what they had found out. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Te Aka Tent Day 
 
What a wonderful day for the Te Aka 
team as they enjoyed their learning in 
tents. The children had many fun 
activities that required working in 
teams, being courageous, active and 
serving others - yes our BC Learners 
in action. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Northern Cluster Swimming Competition 

BC Primary had a team of 28 
students representing us at the 
cluster in Katikati this past week.  
 

Congratulations to the following 
students who will represent BC at 
the WBOP Swimming Sports: 
 

Sonja Copeland 
Holly Blakemore 
Ryan van Blerk 
Eugene Moon 
Santiago Harvey 
Jackson Young 
Ellie Lewis 
Xun E Fong 
Sophia McColl 
Shanae Kotze 
Geoffrey Tang 



 

 

Top School Competition 
Mrs Corine Marsden and Mr Jonathan Silby took a team of 12 of our upper Primary children to the 
Top Schools Competition at Gate Pa Primary this past week. The children committed to lunchtime 
practices in preparation and represented BC Primary well. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
With just a few weeks to go before we finish up the term, we are encouraging the children to keep 
persevering with being responsible in terms of their learning, behaviour and with their personal 
items.  
We have a great reminder in the Bible about how God helps us persevere. 

 
Phil 4:13 I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. 

 
Encouragement from the home front in being responsible is much appreciated - thank you for 
supporting us as we work together.  
 
I look forward to seeing you at our Easter service next week. 
 
Ngā mihi nui  
Karen 

 

 



 

 

Lost Property 
We have many items that need to be claimed so please visit the B block courts after 
our Easter service on Thursday and check out the Lost Property.  
 
Please make sure your child/ren uniform/lunch boxes/drink bottles etc are 
named as this makes it easy for us to return them, thank you! 

 

Winter Sports Registrations are open for Primary students 
 
Primary Sports registrations close: Wednesday, 7th April 

No registrations will be accepted after closing dates.   

For Primary Sport click here 
 

 
 

Coming up 
 

   Easter Service 
 

Thursday 1 April 1:30 pm  

Events Centre 

 

A warm invitation is extended to all 

families to attend! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mufti Day 
When: Friday 16th April 

Theme: Sports Dress – come dressed in your favourite sports 

themed clothing. 

 

The charity we are supporting is Noh Boh, Noh Boh is located in Myanmar where they 

train teachers and run a school for refugees, please bring a Gold Coin donation. 

 

https://www.beth.school.nz/primary/physical


 

 

Tauranga Windsurfers Incorporated 
 
 
Tauranga Windsurfers Incorporated (TWI) is the official affiliated club established for sailors in the 
BOP region who wish to participate in windsurf events.  
 
We are currently wanting to ascertain what interest level 
there is in the Tauranga area for school aged children to 
take up windsurfing and dinghy sailing. 
 
We would greatly appreciate you taking the time to 
complete the two minute survey below. 
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc20JU2C7qJKx6c9dBpjXW_e4ZFdHU9utW2qnbxIJykvCIBDA/viewform 

 
 

Chipmunks School Holiday Programme 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mention you are from Bethlehem College and you will receive a 5% discount! 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc20JU2C7qJKx6c9dBpjXW_e4ZFdHU9utW2qnbxIJykvCIBDA/viewform


 

 

Omokoroa Playcentre - 50 Year Reunion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


